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  The 2022 Membership Roster for The Ches-
apeake Region AACA has been completed. It 
has been emailed to our members who have an 
email address. If you would like to have a paper 
copy sent to you, please contact Vicky Wilmer 
at 443.340.7703. If there are any errors in the 
roster please contact Vicky with corrections. 

Latest Membership Roster Now Available

EARLY FORD V8 CLUB SPONSOR
  Norm Heathcote Memorial Car Show May 15, Turned Into
  A Beautiful Day After A Threatening Sky In The Morning

  Present all day during the show was Norm Heathcote’s beloved 1950 Ford Custom Deluxe Club 
Coupe. Norm installed a late model Ford Mustang powertrain in the car.--Bill Wurzell, photos

  No two ways about it, on the morning of 
Sunday May 15, the skies were dark and om-
inous. President of the Early Ford V8 Club, 
Vicky Wilmer speculated that the morning 
skies kept many people away from the show, 
which is a pretty accurate assumption. Howev-
er, those same folks who decided not to attend 
the show might have later regretted their deci-
sion, because the day turned absolutely spec-
tacular! Bright, sunny, blue skies all afternoon. 
It actually got hot sitting in the sunlight.
  The Early Ford V8 Club has been holding 
this show for many years. Since the sudden and 
untimely death of a very active member and a 
true gentlemen, the club decided to make this 
a memorial to Norm Heathcote.
  Another member of the club who also re-
cently passed away suddenly is Gary Ruby. I 
remember attending this show when they were 
both still with us. Gary used to like to bring 
his latest acquisition to this show. The vehicles 
he brought were usually quite rare, such as his 
silver Pontiac 'Aero' Coupe from just a couple 
years ago. Pontiac didn’t make many of this 
model and I don’t know why; it was very attrac-
tive. Most people, myself included, thought the 
car was a knockoff of the very similarly styled 
Chevrolet Monte Carlo. But 'Ruby' begged to 
differ and would point out the many differenc-
es. Gary usually 'flipped' his cars quickly, but 
not so with the Aero Coupe; he kept it around 
for a little over a year before selling it. 
  This show, held on the grounds of The  Living 
Farm Heritage Museum. President, John Frank 
was shuttling people back and forth to the Muse-
um to see all the equipment, tools and machines 
that were used on this and many other farms in the 
past 100 or more years. Michelle Miller also took 
many photos she shares inside this newsletter.

  This photo was taken well before noon on May 15, 2022.
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Chesapeake Region President, Tom 
Dawson Unveils His 1980s Era, 
Mercury Colony Park Station Wagon

  President Tom's luxurious Colony Park station wagon just returned 
from the body shop with a new paint job and new wood grain side trim.

  Tom says: ''The Colony Park Station Wagon is the nearest vehicle to a 
Lincoln station wagon.''

  The Mercury wagon has all the options available at that time.

More photos from Norm’s Memorial

  This is one of the nicest examples of a 1949 Studebaker pickup truck 
I’ve ever seen. It’s a six cylinder flat head, with three-on-the-column, min-
imum gauges, and dog dish hubcaps.--Bill Wurzell

   Very spartan interior, two-spoke steering wheel, radio delete.

  Early sixties Volkswagen Camper...lots of headroom.
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  Cecil Polan and Al Zimmermann discuss the 
day’s events.

  Little deuce coupe in powder blue? This pup-
py sports an early DeSoto 'Hemi' V8 engine. 

  A candid shot of Nancy Schaffer and Josie 
O’Donnell having a conversation.

 Remember When?
By Chip Miller, Historian

  Sixty-Four Years Ago, May 1, 1958--Warren Prentice stands beside Burgoyne Frank’s 1910 Buick 
Roadster at  Chesapeake Region family picnic at Sumpters. (As the Fourth of July approaches we thought 
it would be interesting to show a couple of pictures from the annual Havre de Grace parade and the annual picnic 
that followed at Arnold Sumpter’s house for the Chesapeake Region Club members.)--Michelle Miller

  July 4th, 1955--O. A. Sumpter and his 1912 Ford Torpedo Roadster ready for the Harve de 
Grace parade. Interesting headlights, what are they?
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The President’s Message
From Tom Dawson

Hello Chesapeake Members!

Tom Dawson

Hello fans of old cars! I’m pleased to announce that we have a newly elected Technical 
Director to replace our beloved Gary Ruby. He is a fellow that knows his way around cars of 
all types, styles, and vintages better than anyone else I could possibly know of. I believe most 
of you know and are familiar with this fellow, his name is Gary Wilmer! Gary feels that one of 

the main functions of our Club is to help each other solve problems we may 
be having with our cars, and to give each other helpful tips when we come 
across them. I encourage you to contact Gary with those hints, and also let 
him know of any shops or services that you have used and have been well 
pleased with. We are putting a list of those places together for the benefit 
of our members. Positive referrals only, no bad reviews will be published.

  We also had a second election at our last general membership meeting. Since 
Gary stepped down as a Director at Large to become Technical Director, an 
opening was left for past President Tom Young to fill that position once again. 
Thank you, Tom and Gary for taking on those responsibilities.

  One of the things that I hope to accomplish as President is to expand our reach to other Clubs 
in the area by hosting joint events and inviting them to ours. I believe it would be beneficial to all 
involved by extending membership opportunities to new folks. This has begun to happen with the 
Early Ford V8 Club of America inviting us to their annual Norm Heathcote Memorial Car Show at 
the Howard County Living Farm Heritage Museum in West Friendship on Sunday, May 15th, and 
the Vintage Chevrolet Club of America holding their Spring Picnic at our house in White Hall on 
Saturday, May 21. If you are a member of another Club other than these two, let me know so that we 
can invite you to our Fire Museum or Autumn Harvest Shows.

  Phil has been busy as well, having just arranged an outing to the Simeone Foundation 
Automotive Museum in Philadelphia on June 25.

  Hope to see you all at these great events. Stay well and safe! Yours in this great hobby,
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NOTICE: Advertisements by members are free, subject to available space, if in the interest of the club and its 
members, i.e., antique (AACA defined) vehicles, parts, literature, memorabilia and automotive tools and equip-
ment. Free ads run for one month and must contain the name of a member. Business ads cost $35 annually 
for a nominal business card size space in TWELVE monthly issues. For ad submission or renewal, contact the 
Advertising Manager, Paula Ruby at: 410.239.3492 or email: paulaspackard@hotmail.com

Jack Anderson
-Certified Vehicle Appraiser-
Auto Appraisals MD, LLC

222 Ritterslea Court
Owings Mills, MD 21117

 
(410) 363.7088 (home office)
(410) 916.4278 (cell phone)

jack@autoappraisalsmd.com
www.autoappraisalsmd.com

Pipe Creek Trading Company
Sales of antique and classic cars

Car Repairs
Appraisals

3559 Old Taneytown Rd.
Taneytown, Md 21787

Tel: 410-756-1500
Email: cars@verizon.net

Steven B. Morgan
Agent/Broker

Ridgebrook Insurance Group
909 Ridgebrook Road, Suite 116

Sparks, MD 21152
Auto, Home, Business, Life Insurance

443-595-3100 X131 800-218-0098
www.ridgebrookins.com

8 Winter Ave 
Glen Rock, PA 17327
P: 717-428-1305
F: 717-235-4428

www.alprueittandsons@verizon.net

Driving Passion for Excellence

Kurzmanns Automotive Brokerage
Services

We can help sell your Classic, Exotic or Muscle Car

WITHOUT IT LEAVING
THE GARAGE !

* International Exposure  * 24/7 Marketing  * Flat Fee
J. D. Kurzmann, Owner    Phone: 410.937.0719

email: jkurzmann@yahoo.com  website: www.kurzmann autos.com

www.alprueittandsons@verizon.net

PRINTRON
Copy & Print

8906 Clement Ave • Parkville, MD 21234
410-668-7660

Email: ron@printroncopy.com

MEMBERSHIP  MEETING
Monday June 13, 2022 at: 7:00 pm
DIVINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH

1220 Providence Road 
Towson, MD 21286

Approximately one mile north of  I-695 
on Providence Road in Towson
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  Scenes from the May 15th Norm Heathcote Memorial Car Show at Living Farm Museum

  The gentleman above was displaying very unique and highly detailed miniature operating steam engines. Every high school Physics Lab in the coun-
try should have a least one, hopefully they already do.

  This 1960s era Chrysler convertible was a late arrival, but welcome!   Slightly modified 1956 Ford Crown Victoria sans bumper guards.

  This 1970s era Jeep pickup truck is another rare vehicle.   Chesapeake Region Club Historian, Chip Miller and Secretary Al Zim-
mermann, check out what appears to be a rusty old combine.
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  Scales for weighing foodstuffs, grain or meat.

  Clothes washing machines, mostly electric.

  A rare ironing mangle, sit down and iron all day!

  Another Singer, treadle powered sewing machine.

   Horse drawn carts, wagons, postal vehicles.

  Your guess is as good as mine, Rube Goldberg 
perhaps?

  Horse drawn buggys and sleighs.

  Tubs, metal containers, farm tools.

  The horse isn’t real, but he does a good job!

  Horse drawn plows along with other obsolete tools 
and carts.--Michelle Miller photos

Howard County 
Living Farm 
Heritage Museum
  The Howard County Living Farm Muse-
um is a very unique property. Owned by the 
Frank family of Howard County for decades 
it was purchased by Howard County several 
years ago. Members of the Frank Family still 
strive to make the museum the jewel that it 
has become. There are activities for scout 
troops and other organizations of all kinds.
  There was an adjacent farm that was also 
purchased by Howard County and this addi-
tion gave the Living Farm Heritage Museum 
400 acres of land to utilize.
  While attending the Early Ford V8 Club/
Norm Heathcote Memorial Car Show any-
body attending the show could visit the mu-
seum free of charge. John Frank son of Ed and 
the late Dorothy Frank was shuttling visitors 
back and forth from the car show to the muse-
um, about two miles deeper into the property.
  The third photo down in the second column is 
an ironing mangle. My mother had one, she be-
came so proficient she could iron a double bed 
sheet in a minute or less. She even ironed my fa-
ther’s white dress shirts in two minutes! She also 
ironed his boxer shorts and he told her numerous 
times, 'Gosh, Dorothy you don’t need to iron my 
shorts.' She 'replied, they fit in the drawer better! 
  Our group consisted of John and Christine 
Young, Pat Wenderoth, Walter 'Chip' Miller 
and his wife Michelle, along with yours truly.
  Michelle Miller has a very discerning eye for 
photography and she took dozens of photos with 
her state-of-the-art cell phone camera. I included 
as many as I could get in.--Bill Wurzell, Editor

  Display of H-O gauge model trains and ac-
cessories. BELOW: sleds, books and games.
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DATE		  DAY		  TIME			   EVENT					    LOCATION
							     
							       JUNE
1		  Wed		  12-7 pm		  Al Prueitt Restoration Open House			   Glen Rock, PA		
3		  Fri		  9-?		  U-Joint Tech Session				    Hack's Garage
3		  Fri		  5-8		  Hershey Region AACA  Cruise Night			   Hershey, PA
3-5		  Fri-Sun		  Daily		  Carlisle Ford Nationals				    Carlisle, PA
3-5		  Fri-Sun		  Daily		  National Street Rod Association Nationals		  York, PA
4-5		  Sat-Sun		  Daily		  Chesapeake Bay Motoring Festival Yacht Club		  Kent Isand, MD			 
 11		  Sat		  10-3		  Jarretsville Volunteer Fire Dept. Show			   Jarretsville, MD
11		  Sat		  11-4		  Discovery Center Car Show, Ripken Stadium		  Aberdeen, MD			 
13		  Mon		  7-9		  General Membership Meeting			   Divinity Lutheran Church	
16		  Thurs		  TBD		  Carroll Lutheran\Sun Valley Retirememt 	 Westminster, MD
16-18		  Thu-Sat		  Daily		  AACA Eastern Spring Nationals			   Beckley, WV
17-18		  Fri-Sat		  Daily		  Antique Truck Club of America Truck Show		  Macungie, PA
18		  Sat				    VCCA National Meet - Classic Auto Mall		  Morgantown, PA
18		  Sat		  9-1		  Coopstown Car Show				    Jarretsville, MD
25		  Sat		  10-3		  Philadelphia Concours d'Elegance, 		  Simeone Auto Museum
24-25		  Fri-Sat		   		  Carlisle GM Nationals				    Carlisle, PA
26		  Sun		  11-3		  Brits By The Bay, Dejon Vineyards			   Hydes, MD
26 		  Sun		  9-2		  Winfield Fire Company Car Show			   Sykesville, MD
						    
							       JULY				  
9		  Sat		  11-2		  Fire Museum of MD Collector Car Show	 Lutherville, MD
11		  Mon		  7-9		  General Membership Meeting			   Divinity Lutheran Church
14-16		  Thur-Sat	 Daily		  Camaro Nationals - Classic Auto Mall		  Morgantown, PA
15-17		  Fri-Sun		  Daily		  Carlisle Chrysler Nationals				    Carlisle, PA
24		  Sun		  9-3		  VCCA Reisterstown Regional Park		  Reisterstown, MD
						    
							       AUGUST	 			 
5-7		  Fri-Sun		 Daily		  Das Awkscht Fescht Car Show		  Macungie, PA
21		  Sun		  10-1		  Museum of Industry				    Baltimore, MD

							       SEPTEMBER
18 		  Sun		  10-4		  Hagley Museum				    Wilmington, DE
24		  Sat		  10-3		  Autumn Harvest Collector Car Show		  Manchester, MD
							     
							       OCTOBER
30		  Sun		  Day		  POKER RUN					     Balto/Carroll Counties

								        ----
	
4th Fridays				    Markets at Shrewsbury Cruise-In				    Amish Market Shrewsbury, PA
Saturday Evenings				    Lost in the 50’s Cruise-In Harundale Mall			   Glen Burnie, MD 
3rd Saturdays		  4-8		  Harford Winery Cruise In					     Forest Hill, MD
Tuesday Evenings		  4:30-7:30		 Maryland Line Fire Station Cruise In				    Maryland, Line, MD
Fri Evenings		  5:30-9		  Street Survivors Cruise Night E. Park Shopping Ctr		  Glen Burnie, MD
Fri-Sat Evenings		  5-9		  Parkville Weekend Cruise N. Plaza Shopping Ctr.			  Parkville, MD
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    Respectfully submitted,

    Al Zimmermann, Secretary

The monthly membership meeting of the Chesapeake Re-
gion of the AACA, (Club or CRAACA), was held on May 9, 
2022, at the Divinity Lutheran Church in Towson, MD. There 
were 27 members in attendance.

Welcome: President Tom Dawson - President Tom Dawson 
called the meeting to order at 7:05 P.M. and welcomed all in at-
tendance, including several members we haven’t seen in a while. 
Tom also announced that Gary Wilmer has stepped down as Di-
rector at Large in order to run for the position of Technical Direc-
tor. Tom Young, if elected, has agreed to assume the position of 
Director at Large in order to fill that vacant position. The election 
will be held as part of this meeting.

Secretary’s Report: Al Zimmermann 
- Al read the minutes from the April 
25th Board Meeting. A motion to ap-
prove the report was made by Jack 
Treadwell, seconded by Mark Ster-
schic, and passed.

Treasurer’s Report: Jack Treadwell 
-Jack gave his detailed monthly report 
on Club finances. He also said that an 
audit of our finances was conducted. 
There were a few insignificant arith-

metic errors. Bank deposits and debits were also checked, 
and the overall audit resulted in a clean bill of health. A mo-
tion to approve the report and compensate the auditor in the 
amount of $200.00 was made by Paula Ruby and second-
ed by Al Zimmermann. The motion passed and the current 
monthly report will be held for audit.

Vice President’s Report: Nick Prevas - No Report

Membership/Facebook Report: Vicky Wilmer - Vicky reported 
that we currently have a total of 359 members and that the roster 
has been updated and paper copies are now available. She add-
ed that there have been no recent actions taken on Facebook 
other than a flyer for the V8 Club Show.

Activities Report: Phil Hack - Phil gave detailed information 
on upcoming shows, noting that the monthly Bulletin is a great 
resource for up-to-date information. It also is good to refer to the 
www.chesapeakeaaca.org website under Activities/Calendars 
and/or Activities/Reservation Forms. The National AACA web-
site calendar also provides info on all their scheduled events. 
Phil also talked about a few upcoming events: June 18th-VCCA 
Nationals at the Classic Auto Mall in Morgantown; June 24 and 
25-GM Carlisle; June 25th-Philadelphia Concours d’ Elegance at 
the Simeone Foundation Auto Museum; July 9th-Fire Museum 
Show; July 14 and 15-Camaro Nationals at the Classic Auto Mall 
in Morgantown; October 30th-Halloween Poker Run. Phil is also 
planning a tech session demonstrating u-joint replacement.

Technical Report: Gary Wilmer - Gary said that Jack Treadwell 
has submitted an article for the Bulletin. Gary is always looking 
forward to submissions from the membership. He also described 
a recent technical puzzler, a high voltage shock he received from 
a flathead V8 while manually actuating the throttle rod.

Chief Judge’s Report: Larry Butcher - Larry mentioned the 
need for judges for the July Fire Museum Show.

Bulletin Report: Bill Wurzell - Bill said that June has not been 
particularly busy, but as usual has ideas going forward.

Publicity/Web Site Report: Buzz Diehl - No Report

Historian/Program Report: Chip Miller - Chip did a slide pre-
sentation of cars leaving the Fall AACA meet in Hershey last 
October. It is always interesting to see the older vehicles actually 
running, since most vehicles in the last seventy years are rela-
tively silent and, being more familiar, attract less attention. Chip 
will always entertain any ideas and suggestions for presenters 
and videos that everyone can enjoy.

Social Report: Judy Dawson - No report.

Sunshine Report: Margaret Werneth - Margaret’s full report 
will appear in the bulletin.

Old Business: Members in attendance voted unanimously to 
elect Gary Wilmer to the position of Technical Director and to 
elect Tom Young to the position of Director at Large. By-Law 
changes and amendments will be reviewed and approved at the 
next Board Meeting. The proposed changes will be published in 
the Bulletin and submitted to the membership for approval.

New Business: The Board has accepted the Gettysburg Re-
gions request for assistance with the Eastern National Meet 
in May of 2023. We will assist them by handling trailer park-
ing. We will also present the Cruise-In on Thursday, May 
18, 2023, as a CRAACA event and will keep the proceeds. 
This will require entertainment, some type of raffle or dash 
plaque, and possibly an ice cream truck. A committee will 
need to be formed to head this project up.

General Discussion: New name tags are available to be or-
dered at a cost of $12.00. Contact Michelle Miller.

A meeting with Vaughn Turner of the Howard County Fair-
grounds was attended by Tom Dawson, Tom Young, and Jack 
Treadwell to propose ways to stabilize swap meet rental expens-
es by using a multi-year contract. Vaughn Turner will present the 
Fairgrounds rental committee with our suggestions and request.

A brief discussion was held whether we should consider a 
swap meet at the Manchester Fire Park. This will be dis-
cussed further in the future.

Adjournment: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made 
by Phil Hack and seconded by Vicky Wilmer. The meeting 
was adjourned at 8:25 P.M.
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President: Thomas R. Dawson 
1920 Gibson Road, White Hall, MD 21161 H-410.688.8358 (cell) 
tomdawson315@gmail.com
Vice-President: Nicholas J. Prevas, Jr. 
6709 Montell Drive, Highland, MD 20777--9504 H-410-531-3745--
highlandmd@yahoo.com
Secretary: Al Zimmermann 
12887 Eagles View Road, Phoenix, MD 21131 H-410.560.0237, 
C-443.470.0637 zimmco1@comcast.net
Treasurer: Jack Treadwell 
2034 Freeland Road, Freeland, MD 21053, H-410.925.7024, jetread-
well@comcast.net
Membership Chair: Vicky Wilmer 52 North Houcksville Road, 
Hampstead, MD 21074, C-443.340.7703
wilmervicky@gmail.com
Director at Large: Gary Wilmer 
52 North Houcksville Road, Hampstead, MD 21074, C-443.340.7690, 
wilmervicky@gmail.com
Director at Large: Paula Lynn Ruby
2332 Mt. Ventus Road #1, Manchester, MD 21102-1128, 
H-410.239.3492, C-410.627.1642 paulaspackard@hotmail.com
Activities Chairman: Philip Hack
1125 Greenway Road, Cockeysville, MD  21030
H-410.292.3656, Phack126@gmail.com

 Elected & Appointed Officers For 2022
Elected positions make up the Executive Board of the Club with full voting rights:

SUNSHINE REPORT:   The Chesapeake Bulletin is published monthly and is the official 
newsletter of the Chesapeake Region AACA. Articles and comments are 
welcome and should be sent to the editor, Bill Wurzell at: 54desotosedan@
gmail.com, telephone: 410.750.0056 by the 15th of the month for inclu-
sion in the current month’s edition. All ads must be submitted to Marketing 
Manager, Paula Ruby at: paulaspackard@hotmail.com, telephone: 
410.239.3492. If you have not received your copy of the Bulletin, contact 
the editor or any club officer. Event photos courtesy of Harold and Barb 
Diehl, Paula Ruby, Philip Hack, and Bill Wurzell; proofreaders: Harold 
Diehl and Lynn Horn. Photos are subject to Copyright ©.
    Reprinting of articles and photos is permitted provided due credit is 
given to this publication, the author and photographer.

By: Margaret Werneth

AACA Library &
Research Center

800 West Hershey Park Drive, Hershey, PA 17033 

  WANTED: '67 Camaro or '67 Chevelle hardtops. Can be NOM, non SS, non 
Z/28. Looking for structurally solid car that needs moderate amount of mechan-
ical or cosmetic work. Please contact Jack Treadwell, jetreadwell@comcast.net

AUTOMOBILES WANTED

     I sent get well cards to Larry 
Butcher, Charlie Poole and Dave 
Phillips. Keep safe and have fun!  
--Margaret

Chief Judge: Larry E. Butcher
224 Clubside Drive, Taneytown, MD 21787--H-410.756.5310
zephyr38@verizon.net
Acting Technical Director: Gary Wilmer 
52 North Houcksville Road, Hampstead, MD 21074, C-443.340.7690, 
wilmervicky@gmail.com
Publicity & Website Administrator: Harold ‘Buzz’ Diehl 
6514 Maplewood Road, Baltimore, MD 21212, H-410.377.5265,  
hdiehl60@hotmail.com
Sunshine/AACA Reporter:  Margaret Werneth
9701 Oak Summit Avenue, Parkville, MD 21234, H-410.668.3749,  
jfdesoto@aol.com
Historian & Program Director: Walter E. 'Chip' Miller, 209 Cinder 
Road, Timonium, MD 21093, 443.681.0236 walteremiller@msn.com       
Chesapeake Region Bulletin Editor: Bill Wurzell, 8801 Bosley Road, 
Suite 104, Ellicott City, MD 21043, H-410.245.7164, C-410.245.7164 
54desotosedan@gmail.com
Social Director: Judy Dawson, 1920 Gibson Road, White Hall, MD 21161. 
H-410.688.8358, Cell: 410.812-2090, jdawson228@gmail.com 
Refreshments: Nancy Mattheu Zimmermann, Coordinator, 12887 Eagles 
View Road, Phoenix, MD H-410.560.0237--twirlingmemere@comcast.net

Tech Talk...dedicated to Gary  Ruby, 
  Technical Director, Emeritus

  By: Gary Wilmer

  FOR SALE: 20' Dodge Motor Home--360 engine plus, perfect for 
Hershey, 3600 watt Generac, parts carrier rear, 3 way power, AC, heater, up-
holstery, appliances good condition, renewed power train. Leave message at 
410.876.0702. dbyoung@umbc.edu more photos, information. Asking $5,500, 
or best reasonable offer.

  Jack Treadwell just finished a restoration on a bright yellow1969 Chevro-
let Camaro. Jack elected to use ceramic coating instead of wax on 40-year-
old paint. He went over the car three times with a clay bar to remove all the 
ground-in contaminants and old wax. Then he applied two coats of ceramic 
coating by hand.  
  There are spray on types and liquid types applied with a small applicator. 
Two coats are recommended, with at least one hour between applications. 
Very light hand buffing with microfiber towel after it dries. Machine buffing is 
usually not required. Some literature says finish should last two years on a 
vehicle that lives inside and is covered. Very hard finish and VERY high shine. 
There are various ceramic products available and all probably work well. The 
coating Jack used was called Armor Shield.
  Side note on clay bars: I had some sort of contaminate or overspray on my 
1963 Chevrolet Impala and tried the clay bar system. Amazing results, made 
the surface slick as glass. Try it.
  Members needing technical assistance can contact Gary Wilmer by phone 
at 443.340.7690 or by email at wilmervicky@gmaiI.com. Feel free to send me 
any tips that might be of interest to other members.

VEHICLES FOR SALE

  1993 Lincoln Town Car Executive Se-
ries--Low mileage, excellent condition, 4.6 V8 motor 
with automatic transmission. Elegant sedan with tan 
vinyl top over green bottom, asking $9,000 or best rea-
sonable offer. Call Paul Habicht at 410.931.2725.
  1963 Ford Thunderbird--Power steering, power 
brakes, power windows, AM-FM radio. Factory Air Condi-
tioning. Excellent Condition, asking $25,000 or best reason-
able offer. Contact Phil Hack 410.292.3656.

  1964 Oldsmobile Jetstar Convertible--Contact: Linda Melvin at 
410.206.4706. Lead from Phil Hack.
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Various Pictures Of Norm’s Memorial Car Show

  Early Ford V8 Club President, Vicky Wilmer passed out Top 40 awards, with assistance from Al Zimmerman (cowboy hat). Norm’s son, 
Brad, played 50s and 60s music. Norm’s granddaughter, 'Yada' was also present, picture below. The official count was 42 vehicles paid at the 
gate. Good number, nearly every one received a Top 40 award. The Diamond T stake body truck won Best Of Show, which it richly deserved, 

  'Yada' is Norm’s granddaughter. There were 
very few children at the show for Yada to play 
with. No matter, she kept herself entertained 
and busy all day, what a little sweetheart!

  The 1939 'Diamond T' stake body truck was 
was winner of 'Best Of Show'.

  Chesapeake Region’s Chief Judge, Larry 
Butcher attended the Early Ford V8 show 
with his 1946 Ford two-door sedan. He holds 
membership in both clubs as do many others.

  A tribute poster to the late Norman Heathcote. 
Over the years Norm chaired many major events. 
They were all successful, everyone was delighted 
with the outcome and every penny was accounted 
for by a man that always conducted himself with  a 
friendly demeanor and respect for all.
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800.345.8290
WWW.JCTAYLOR.COM

CONTACT US


